
Hello Fall! 

We seem to mark our time by the seasons and I think it’s safe 

to say that autumn is a favorite for many of us, especially here in 

Southern Maryland. It’s a favorite for many of us here at 

Hospice as well since there are so many significant events taking 

place. So here we go to bring you all up to date! 

First, our Board of Directors has just approved our three-year 

strategic plan and we’re thrilled! We’ve been working on it 

since July and I’m pleased to say it’s a plan we can work with 

and rely on to help us move forward into our next stages of 

growth and development. The entire document is actually 

three, one-year plans and that’s by design. With plans that are a 

bit more limited in their time span, we can be more responsive 

and adaptable to changes in our healthcare system and to 

changes in the needs of the residents of Calvert County. Our 

five goals were developed to guide us in serving more families, 

continuing to improve the quality of our already outstanding 

services and programs, developing our staff and our Board, and 

ensuring our financial stability. We’re committed to being the 

best hospice we can be for the best communities in Maryland, 

and our new strategic plan will help us achieve that mission 

both efficiently and effectively. 

Because of their steadfast involvement in this planning process, 

we’re highlighting our Board members in this issue of our 

newsletter. Our Board members and our leadership team 

worked together on our strategic plan this summer, and 

throughout the year they will continue to work together on 

committees and special projects. We are incredibly fortunate to 

have a Board that is informed, curious, creative, dedicated, and 

fun to work with! Rest assured, your Hospice is in good hands! 

Second, now that creating our plan is done, we can begin to 

focus on actually achieving our goals. For example, we are one 

of eight projects that were selected to be part of a new 

initiative of Leadership Southern Maryland (LSM). We are 

immensely pleased that we will have this opportunity to work 

with four LSM members throughout the year to develop our 

Quality Assurance and Performance Improvement program. 

This effort will enable us to stay ahead of the curve for being 

compliant with new accreditation requirements and ensure we 

are systematically engaged in continuous quality improvement. 

We will also be revising our mission and vision and exploring 

how best to communicate a positive message for Hospice to 

help families choose to engage our help earlier. As for events 

coming up, November is National Hospice and Palliative Care 

month, and the Board of County Commissioners will help us 

recognize this designation here in Calvert County. Thank you to 

our County Commissioners! 

Finally, we are very pleased to announce our First Annual 

Festival of Wreaths! You can read more about this community 

holiday event and other events going on around the county 

being held in support of Calvert Hospice in this newsletter and 

on Facebook. As always, we are incredibly grateful for the 

support of our community and look forward to seeing you at 

these events, at our educational seminars held in partnership 

with Calvert Memorial Hospital, at our Shoppe for Hospice, and 

whenever and wherever you need us. Please know that hospice 

is really about making the most of every moment. We’re 

here to help families have the most time together possible and 

to help ensure that this time together with family and friends is 

precious, meaningful, and memorable. That’s 

really what Hospice is all about. So here’s to 

making the most of all the moments in the 

months ahead – Happy Fall!  

 

Sincerely, 

Jean E. A. Fleming 

Executive Director 

Calvert Hospice 

410-535-0892  
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Gail Gibson, President, is a life-long resident of Calvert County and now resides in Solomons. She is currently liquidating a family 

business while also developing and selling real estate.  Gail was the former owner of Garner and Duff Flower Shop for 17 years and spent 
16 years as a Classified Advertising Director for Capital-Gazette Communications in Annapolis. Gail is a member of the Southern Maryland 
Board of Realtors and a CMH Patient & Family Advisory Council Member. In the past, Gail has been a Calvert Memorial Hospital Board 

Member and also served as president of Friends of Calvert Hospice. In 2009 Gail was compelled to join the Calvert Hospice Board of 
Directors while the Burnett Calvert Hospice House was being built , knowing that this was a much-needed resource in our community.  

Ryan Raley, Secretary, graduated from St. Mary’s College of MD in 2001.  He worked for Comcast Spectacor from 2001 to 2004. 

Ryan served as an Account Executive, then Senior Account Executive from 2004-2011with Comcast Spotlight Advertising Sales in 
Southern Maryland.  He is currently the local Sales Manager for Comcast Spotlight.  He is responsible for a Sales Team for Calvert, 
Charles, St. Mary’s and Southern Prince George’s County.  He has worked as DC Market Champion for Sports, Auto, Special 

Programming and currently Healthcare.  He lives in Edgewater, MD with wife, Lisa, and 6 year-old twins, Jordan and Kendal. 

Bill Gaines, Treasurer, is a lifelong resident of Maryland and he and his wife Melinda are long time residents of Calvert County and 

have raised their three beautiful children here. Family is very important to him and he spends most of his spare time with them when not 
working or volunteering his time. Bill brings an extensive business background and a wealth of knowledge to the Calvert Hospice Board, 
where he currently serves as Treasurer and Finance Committee Chair. He is very passionate about giving back to the community and is 

also involved in the Boy Scouts of America, Calvert County Chamber of Commerce, Food for the Hungry, and Huntingtown United 
Methodist Church. Bill has been on the board since 2015 and will always promote Calvert Hospice whenever the opportunity arises. 

Catherine Thompson, is the Branch Sales Manager of Community Bank of the Chesapeake for the Prince Frederick location in Calvert 

County. She has over 37 years of banking experience and joined Community Bank in 2008.  Cathy attended the College of Southern 
Maryland and has completed several financial, lending and sales courses. She is a member of the Board of Directors for the Academy of 
Finance in Calvert County. Cathy decided to become a member of the Calvert Hospice Board of Directors because her family was 

touched by Hospice. This was a way that she could give back and be involved while sharing her story. Cathy is married and lives in 

Chesapeake Beach with her husband David. She has a son named Derek who recently got married.  

Torben Huge -Jensen, graduated with a masters degree in business in Copenhagen, Denmark. He consulted for Triumph Meat Packers in 

Scotland, was an Area Manager for I. C. Moller in NY and NJ, and Sales Manager for Cameco Inc. in NJ. He served as Vice President for 
JAKA/Hafnia in NJ where he built the factory and expanded the company with a new line of products.  As President of CADO Furniture, he 
moved the facility from NY to NJ and opened showrooms nationally.  In addition, Torben was the President of Printscan, where he started 

up the fingerprint business in the US. He assisted his wife in opening her retail business BOwhe and PEaRe in NJ. He became President and 
owner of Top Grade Inc. Presently, he operates THJconsult, a business startup and investment company. Torben joined the Calvert Hospice 
Board in April of this year, but has been involved with Calvert Hospice for three years when he and Dr. Ray Noble started the Culinary 
Event, an annual fundraiser for the organization. Torben tells us, “Five years ago, Hospice did a wonderful job by giving my wife the best care 

possible for six weeks at the Burnett Calvert Hospice House. Without that help we would have been lost.” 
 

Teresa Schrodel, has lived in Calvert County for 33 years.  She moved here at age twelve and attended Northern Middle and Northern 

High School in Owings, MD.  She graduated from Frostburg State University with a BS in Communications and a minor in Broadcasting and 
Marketing. Teresa is the Gallery Director at Medart Galleries located in Dunkirk, MD. She has one daughter, Carmen, who is a senior at St. 

Mary’s Ryken High School with intentions of studying nursing in college. Teresa has been a member of the Calvert County Chamber of 

Commerce Board of Directors since 2012.  Teresa joined the Calvert Hospice Board of Directors in 2013 and explains she did this because 
she wanted to help expand the presence of Calvert Hospice in the county and to bring awareness of its benefits .  “We needed hospice care 
for my husband, Michael, when he was ill with cancer in 2001 and passed away at the age of 31.  There is a misconception that hospice care 
is only for the ‘elderly’ and it’s ‘giving up’.  I want to help dispel that misconception and to also assist in raising funds for the organization.”  

 
 

William Michael Shaw, has been involved in community healthcare for nearly twenty-five years.  Clinically, he has assisted patients in 

Physical Therapy within the acute care, inpatient rehabilitation, long term care and outpatient environments including Calvert Memorial 
Hospital.  Most recently, Mike served for seven years as Executive Director for Calvert Healthcare Solutions (CHS).  CHS is a community 
not-for-profit organization dedicated to providing access to health services and insurance for low income, uninsured Calvert County 

residents. Over the last three years, Calvert Healthcare Solutions served as the Connector Entity for the Southern Maryland tri-county 
region which provided access to health insurance through Maryland Health Benefit Exchange.  Currently, he is providing consultant 
services for non-profit operations.  
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Stephen Peters, MD,  served in the military as a U.S. Army, Captain, Medical Laboratory Specialist, Andrew Radar Clinic. Stephen’s 

education includes a BA in Zoology from Los Angeles State College, a MS in Microbiology from Georgetown University and a PhD in 
Microbiology and Immunology from George Washington University. His interests include: Tennis, Tai Chi, Gym Workouts, Painting and 
Drawing, Interior Design. Community involvement includes; Fellow, American Academy of Microbiology, Fellow, Association of Medical Lab 

Immunologists, Certified Specialist, Public Health and Medical Microbiology, American Society for Microbiology, Former Chair, D.C. Public 
Health Laboratory Advisory Council, Washington DC, Former Chair, MedStar Health Microbiology Advisory Council, Board Member 
Nominee, College of Southern Maryland Foundation (2016) Board Member Nominee, Scientific Cliffs Association (2016). Stephen retired 
from working as Director, Division of Infectious Diseases and Molecular Biology and Associate Director, Department of Clinical Pathology 

and Laboratory Medicine, MedStar Georgetown University Hospital in 2014.  He continues to teach medical students, residents and Fellows 
Clinical Microbiology at Georgetown University School of Medicine. 

Margie Webster,  currently serves on the Board of Directors and Development Committee for Calvert Hospice. She became interested 

in supporting Calvert Hospice during the years her husband served on the board and was involved with the building of the Burnett Calvert 
Hospice House. Earning her Bachelor of Science degree in Elementary Education in 1981 from the University of Maryland, Margie worked 
many years in the field of education in both public and private school settings. She has been certified to teach grades K-8 and has been a 

second and third grade classroom teacher. She has served on two Middle States Evaluation teams, School Advisory Board, Financial 
Advisory and Development Committees. Margie has also been co-owner of two successful local companies. She held the position of 
Relocation Director for Century 21 Jay Webster and Associates and is affiliated as co-owner of Marrick Properties, Inc. of Prince 
Frederick, Maryland.  

Raymon Noble, MD, was born in Washington, DC and drifted through public school until he established a career goal in criminal law. 
Thwarted by biology college professors, his goal crumbled and was reformed to successfully guide him through medical school, residency 
training and practice. Despite Ray’s best intentions, life gave way to many obstacles including divorce, job changes and relocation back to the 
DC area. Ray became interested in the concept of humanism in medicine. That's where you focus on the person, not the illness or disease. 
Ray quickly learned that one must deal with the whole person in resolving medical issues. In 2005, in concert with Calvert Memorial 
Hospital, Ray founded Calvert Healthcare Solutions. This program helps those with low incomes and those without insurance to obtain 
primary health care services. In 2006, he joined the Calvert Hospice board and subsequently became their Medical Director. Ray has had this 
role on and off for the past 10 years. In between his life endeavors, he became the father of four children and developed a secondary career 
as a stained and fused glass artist.                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Richard D. Lloyd, Esq, is a self-employed attorney at Lloyd Law located in Prince Frederick, which provides quality, yet affordable legal 

services. Richard is a past president of the Calvert County Bar Association, board member of the Calvert County Day Care, Inc., Friends of 
Calvert Cliffs State Park, Dunkirk Area Citizens Association, and the Calvert County Economic Roundtable. He has volunteered as a Mock 
Trial attorney coach for Patuxent and Calvert High Schools, as well as a junior varsity coach for the Calvert County Lacrosse Club. He is an 

Eagle Scout and is a prior District Chairman for the Boy Scouts of America. Richard has lived in Calvert County for 31 years. He has been a 
Calvert Hospice Board member for 3 years, joining the Board in 2013. Richard’s passion for joining the Calvert Hospice Board of Directors is 
to further the good works that hospice does.  His wife Gayle is a CCPS teacher for Calvert Career Center.  He has two children - son, 

Marshall, and daughter, Kristen, who both have families of their own now.  His son lives in Virginia and his daughter lives in Harford County, 

Michael Lee, is the general manager of Lee Funeral Homes located in Owings, MD and Clinton, MD. As a 6th generation funeral director, 

Mike has been involved in the family business for 28 years. In 1988, Mike started working part time as a summer job. In 1992, Mike graduated 
from Northern High School in Owings, MD. After receiving a Bachelor Degree in Business Management from Saint Leo College, St. Leo, FL in 
1996, Mike attended and graduated from Cincinnati College of Mortuary Science, Cincinnati, OH in 1997. That same year Mike became a 

licensed funeral director. Currently, Mike is a member and Past President of the Maryland Funeral Directors Association, Inc., the National 
Funeral Director Association, the Academy of Professional Funeral Service Practice and a board member of Calvert Hospice since 2010. His is 
also a licensed insurance agent for pre-funding funerals and a certified crematory operator. Mike states, that being a 6th generation funeral 
director is a very proud and honorable experience and that I find serving the entire Southern Maryland community very rewarding. Mike 

makes his home with his wife, Denice and three boys, Andrew, Nathan and Matthew in St. Leonard, Maryland in Calvert County. 

Daniel A. LaPlaca, has been a practicing lawyer for 32 years specializing in commercial transactions, real estate and corporate law.  He 

currently serves as In-house Counsel and Associate Broker to NAI Michael, a commercial real estate firm managing, selling, buying and 
leasing properties all over Maryland and the District. A resident of Calvert County since 1997, Dan has a had a long history of working with 
non-profit and community-based organizations, having served on the boards of The Salvation Army, The United Way, Doctors Community 

Hospital, The Prince George’s County Workforce Services Corporation and the Covenant Community of Jesus the Good Shepherd. He has 
been a member of the Hospice Board for the past two years serving on the finance committee. Two of his family members were served by 
Hospice and Dan believes strongly in the mission of Hospice and its value to our community. 

Tiffany Gaines, CRNP, has been a nurse since 1997 and has had a passion for hospice starting a few months prior to getting her first 

license. As a student she did her obligatory rotation with hospice and loved the experience so much she told the nurse then "I'll be back, I 
just need to help some people get better first for a while". Not only did Tiffany come back but she was able to do so after becoming a nurse 
practitioner which enabled her to assist her patients and their families on an even larger scale. Tiffany shares: “Having the privilege to assist 

with the opening and then managing of the Hospice House was one of the highlights of my career.” Between those two events Tiffany 
worked at Solomons Nursing Center for 9 years and then a at a couple of other nursing centers as a nurse practitioner in long-term care and 
rehab settings helping people regain the health to move back home after traumatic illnesses. She is currently working at Calvert Internal 
Medicine where she touches the lives of persons age 14 through death here in the county - and she loves every minute of it as well as her 

continued service with hospice.  
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     Community Gifts   

Calvert Hospice recently accepted a donation from the Calvert County 

Lions Club in Prince Frederick.  The Calvert County Lions club 

presented us with a gift of $700. We are so grateful for their continued 

support! 

Calvert Hospice wishes to thank The Gott Company and the customers of 

the Chesapeake Beach Fastop for their generous donation of $1,366. Fastop 

Store Manager, Peggy Wirth, collected donations in a jar near the registers 

for several weeks over the summer, and The Gott Company generously 

matched the amount given by customers. Several local charities benefit from 

the generosity of Fastop and The Gott Company, and Calvert Hospice is 

honored to be chosen as one of them. 

Jerry & Joy Cozzens of Cozzens Construction hosted a private 

fundraiser for Calvert Hospice at their home over the summer and 

then arranged for Sam Grow to play at a local venue to raise 

additional funds.  The first event raised $8,730 and Sam helped to 

raise another $2,790.  Together the Cozzens raised $11,520 for 

Calvert Hospice!     

Nanette Bouvier Rediker, Assistant VP of Community Wealth Advisors, held a “Savvy 

Women, Smart Investors, Take Charge of their Future,” seminar for several 

members of the community in September. This seminar addressed the importance of 

planning for the future and a strong financial foundation. Nanette spoke about many 

investment avenues, legal documentation and also the importance of giving back to 

the community — whether donating through workplace giving, planned giving, 

memorial gifts or recycling clothing by donating to the Shoppe for Hospice.  

The Shoppe for Hospice received a donation of a stereo system from Our Lady 

Star of the Sea Knights of Columbus Council #9258. Grand Knight Mike Kelly 

presented the system to Jean Fleming, Executive Director and Susan Lloyd, 

Shoppe for Hospice Manager. This wonderful gift adds to the ambience of the 

Shoppe.   
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Winfield A. Adams 

After Hours IT Solutions, Inc. 

John Albright 

Allen and Rowena Russell 

Andrew and Wendy Kuhn 

Frances Andujar 

Anne Arundel County Mental 

Health Agency, Inc. 

Anita Arvo 

Asbury Solomons 

Bonnie Augostino 

Christy Bailey 

Jimmy Bare, IV 

Lisa Barenie 

Kathy Barnett 

William and Dorothy Barrett 

Tenney Bartenfelder 

Beverly Barton 

Nancy Basta 

Bayview Investments 

Kenny and Carol Bean 

Kristine Beck 

Pamela Beery-Gibson 

Joseph and Peggy Behun 

Sandra Bell 

Denise Bender 

Joel and Mary Bergsman 

BFS Financial Services 

Janet Bishop 

Lloyd Bittinger 

Dianne Bladel 

Bob Hall, LLC 

Daniel L Boesz 

Rowena Bossio 

Boswell, Grimm and Warner, PC 

Paul Boteler 

Gordon and Gracie Bowen 

Theodore and Janice Bowen 

Lawrence Bowman 

Bozick Distributors, Inc. 

Grace Mary Brady 

Sandra Brady 

Peggy Braham 

Patrick J. Bright 

Crofton and Kim Briscoe 

Brenda Brooks 

Michael and Leslie Brooks 

Bruce and Barbara Robinson 

Bryant Woods Elementary Staff 

Brian Burggraff 

Barbara P. Burnett 

Jeanette Burroughs 

C. G. Wood Company LLC 

CAESS 

June Cagiwa 

Donna Caliri 

Calvert Country School 

Calvert County Lions Club 

Calvert Education Asssociation 

Calvert Memorial Hospital 

Caney Creek Catering Company 

LLC 

Helen W Carnucci 

Joseph Carter 

George Catlett 

Century 21 New Millenium 

Chad and Kathryn Cook 

Jean Chaney 

Lisa Channell 

Charles and Norene Cook 

Charles Chick 

Ruth E. Clark and James W. 

Loveless IV 

Frances Cleary 

Shirley Clement 

Robert Coble and Paula Murphy 

Phillip and Mary Cockrell 

Calvert County Employee  

Recognition Committee 

Community Bank of the      

Chesapeake 

Community IT Innovators 

Christa Conant 

Robert and Mabel Conway 

Russell Costley 

Fred and Esther Cox, Jr 

Jerry and Joy A. Cozzens 

Roger and Charlotte Cronshey 

Carol Cuellar 

Helga N. Cuevas 

Carolyn R. Cunningham 

Kevin Curley 

Anna Curry 

Sally Curtin 

John Weigel, M. D. 

D. Miller Associates 

Dawn Daelemans 

David and Joan Kaiser 

David and Margaret-Mary Howell 

Davis, Upton & Palumbo, LLC 

Davisonville Ruritan Foundation, 

Inc. 

DEA Warsaw Country Office 

Jane Deadrick 

Charles and Carolyn DeBolt 

David Denekas, MD 

Moise DeVillier 

Eric Dietz 

Lisa DiMonte 

Deborah Dinardo 

Don and Ann Boteler 

Donald and Carolyn Vazquez Sr. 

Donald and Margaret Righter 

William Dorsey, DVM 

Debra Dunn 

Betty Eakin Stith 

Early Bird Home Services, LLC 

Edward and Faye Hummer 

Edwin and Nancy Bowling 

Shirley Elliott 

Eric and Anjelica Eitel 

Eric and Debra Bargar 

Edward  and Audrey Evans, Jr. 

Mike and Susan Evans 

Jeffrey and Jessie Fabian 

Nancy A Ferrant 

Michael Ferrante 

David Ferrara 

George and Claudia Ferris 

Susan Fiore 

Results Fitness 

Mark and Caroline Flaherty 

Linda Flanagan 

Richard and Jean E. Fleming 

Floor Systems, Inc. 

Rita Flynn 

Anne Foley 

Donald R. Foreman 

Charlene Forrest 

Jon and Lonnie Frank 

Fred and Doreen Uhlick 

Michael Frederick 

Friends of Tony O'Donnell 

Patrick and Celeste Furey, Esq 

G W M Inc 

Michael Gardner 

Loren Garfolo 

Garner Exteriors 

Jeremy Gates 

Marion Gates 

Philip Gbur 

Gene Richnafsky & Sandra     

Pellier-Richnafsky 

Gentle Family Dentistry, LLC 

Ellen Wood Gibson 

Jan Gibson 

Marshall and Gail Gibson 

Gilbert & Annette Dorsey 

Austin and Lavene Good 

Gordon Contractors, Inc. 

The Gott Company 

John M Gott, Sr. 

Kimberly R Gott 

Robert Gray 

Dottie Greene 

Jeffrey Greene 

Jack Grubber 

Ronald Gruver 

Jeffery Haesloop 

Jane Hagen 

Blaine and Judith Haines 

Charlotte S. Hall 

Robert Hall 

Gary and Marcia Hammett 

Donald E. Hammond 

Marianne Harms 

Elizabeth Harris 

Stephen and Christine Haynes 

Claire Hayward 

Toni Healey 

Janice Heaton 

Jacqueline Heiner 

Sarah Hennessey 

Richard Henninger 

Michael Henshaw 

Lori Hester 

Joseph Hewitt 

Paula Higgins 

Nancy Highsmith 

Robert and Kristi Hoerauf 

John and Pat Hofmann 

Marilyn Hohn 

Michael Holland 

Linda Hosier 

Allan Hungerford 

Mary Hungerford 

Huntingtown Elementary School 

IHI/Kiewit 

Jack and Tamara Mundy 

Laurie Jackson 

Jacqueline Morgan Day Spa 

Judy Jaffie 

James and Linda Ferrant 

James and Robyn McClelland 

James and Vicki Dabbs 

Joan Jaquette 

Jason and Lesley Perkins 

Jay and Tiffany Gaines 

Stephanie Jeffrey 

Jennifer and James Fenton 

Joe and Sue Prevost 

John and Cathy Boteler 

John and Patricia Saah 

Joseph and Peggy Polnac 

Joseph P. and Lillian L. Withers 

Lawrence Kallal 

Nancy J. Karpinsky 

Sherolyn Kauthen 

Keith and Alyssa Bashaw 

Kelly Generator & Equipment, 

Inc. 

Betty Kerr 

Kevin and Katherine Cleary 

Jane C. Khaiyer 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ ǘƻ hǳǊ DŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ 5ƻƴƻǊǎ όтκмκмс ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ фκолκмсύ 

Our Board of Directors play a key role in guiding Hospice and we are truly appreciative                             

of their commitment and support of Calvert Hospice. 
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Kimberly King 

Michael and Carol King 

Michael and Wanda King 

Theresa Kinney 

James and & Family Kirby 

Sally Klein 

Paula Knoop 

Mary Kramer 

Mark S. Kumm 

Bruce Kutch 

L. K. Deal Electrical Contractor, 

Inc. 

Mary Ann Lacouture 

Lake Ridge Homeowners      

Association 

Lamson, LeBlanc & Carmean 

LLC 

Joyce Lanier 

Dan and Pearl LaPlaca 

Ann Larson 

Patricia and Domenic F. Lavato 

Sharon Leak 

Ted and Carol LeBlanc 

Victoria M. LeBlanc 

Lee Funeral Home 

Robert and Doris Lee 

Robert M. and Nancy R. Lehman 

Roberta Leopold 

Betty Lingenfelter 

Richard Lloyd 

Lilian Lopez 

Karen O'Kennon Lotridge 

Lotus Kitchen 

Charles Lowe 

Wayne Phillip Luckel 

Jan Luckett 

Lusby Bridge Club 

Jennifer Mahar 

Cheryl Mansfield 

Jennifer Marboug-Miller 

Marc and Janette Wilson 

Maryland Trust Title and Escrow, 

LLC 

Paula Mask 

Gilbert S. Masters 

Ronald and Jennifer Mattera 

Melvin and Joan Matteson, Sr 

Mary McGlinn 

Diane M. McGowan 

Susan McLaughlin 

Pat McNabb 

Frank Meditz 

Nancy Meier 

Middleham & St. Peter's        

Episcopal Chapel 

Mike and Alice Pellerin 

Diane Miller 

Dixie Miller 

Margit Miller 

Mary Ellen Miller 

Robert  and Dee Monnett 

Pamela-Jeanne (Penny) Moran 

Mount Harmony/Lower       

Marlboro Unity UMC 

Yuey Moy 

Kathryn Munnelly 

Diana Lynn and Roger Murphy 

Francis Murth 

Myles and Elizabeth Torreyson 

NAI Michael 

Phyllis Nash 

Nesmar Family LLC 

Raymon Noble, MD 

Linda Noel 

Nolan and Dawn Penney 

Stacy O'Donnell 

James F O'Heron 

Lori Ondosko 

Sandra Outman 

Sandra L. Owens 

The Paint Booth Guy, LLC 

Margaret L. Palmer 

Patrick and Mary Jo Munnelly 

Jennifer and Mike Paxson 

Sue Penzes 

John & Gale Perryman 

Dr. Stephen Peters 

Joanne Peterson 

Marie Petrosino 

Robert Pfeiffer 

Mary Anna Phillips 

Margaret H. Phipps 

Claire Piason 

Pickett & Oliverio 

Stacy Pickett 

Karen M Pitcher 

Amy Platnick 

Jennifer Plokson 

PNC Financial Services Group 

Posey Properties LLC 

Julie Posey 

Lawrence Posten 

John and Julie Potter 

Robert W. Potts 

Kenneth W. Powley 

Kerry Prediger 

Prime Lending, A Plains Capital 

Company 

Warren and Carol Prince 

Quality Built Homes, Inc. 

R & B Plumbing 

Krista Radspinner 

Dennis Ragan 

Donna Marie Rainwater 

J. Ryan Raley 

Randy and Meredith Williams 

Thomas and Nancy Rawlings, Jr 

RBC Inc 

Re-Elect Mike Evans for Sheriff 

RE/MAX One 

Georgia Reidel 

Virginia Reynolds 

Jay and LeAnn Rice 

Joseph and Carolyn Rice 

Richard and Debra Marchant 

Richard D, & Nancy W.        

Osbourn, Sr. 

Robert and Joanne Macdonald 

Robert and Kay Taylor 

Robert and Marjorie Burkley 

E. Lloyd and Donna L. Robertson 

Sergina Rodriguez 

Robert and Nancy Rollins, Jr 

Antonia M. Romerosa 

Ernest Rowell 

Roy and Mary Lou Arminger 

Wayne Rozran, M.D. 

Ruddy Duck Brewery & Grill 

Edward and Jean Rupard 

Steve and Jeanie Rupard 

Russell and Margaret Bowie 

William and Susan Russo, Jr 

James Sadler 

Gabriele Sausnock 

William Shaw 

John and Margaret Shay 

Luther Shepherd 

David and Sally Showalter 

SideTrack Hobbies 

Thomas and Marie Sidleck 

Gail Siegel 

Justin Silbaugh 

Michael Skolnick 

David E. Smith 

Penny Smith 

Vera Sohovich 

Spa #1 Nails 

Dr. Debra Spatz 

Joanne Sperling 

Cynthia Spiegel-Stroud 

Tim and Tootser Stafford 

Susan Starkey 

Wanda Stehle 

Christine Stelloh-Garner and R. 

D. Garner 

Guy Stone 

Peggy Stringfellow 

Virginia Kidwell Swingler 

Sysco Eastern Maryland 

Systems Engineering Department 

Amy Szatanek 

Ted Tate and Frances Chevarley 

Katherine Taylor 

Mary Taylor 

Shirley Taylor 

Terry and Loretta Williams 

Diana E. Terry 

Thomas L. Hance, Inc. 

Janet S. Thomas 

Stacy Thomhave 

Evelyn Thorne-Dixon 

Sven and Mary Thulin 

Tom & Joyce Galgano 

Tom and Toni Cogan 

Guy and Rita Toscano 

Traders Seafood Steak & Ale 

United Way of Charles County, 

Inc. 

United Way of St. Mary's County 

John Vasko 

Wanda Wade and Ronald 

Watcher 

Waldorf Chevrolet Cadillac 

Waldorf Toyota 

Paula Walker 

Title Max LLC 

Gary and Wendy Ward 

Richard E. Ward 

Agnes Watkins 

Alberta Watson 

Trish Weaver 

Jay and Margie Webster 

Deborah & Lester Weir 

Ronald and Barbara Wells 

Blair Whitney 

Robert Whitney 

Annette H. Wilfong 

William and Peggy Foreman 

William R. and Anne M.     

Chambers 

Winegardner Buick GMC of 

Prince Frederick 

Bartley and Arden Wood 

Bryan and Wanda Jean Wood 

Joanne Woytek 

Lisa Marie Burkley Wright 

Donna Young 

Zenetex LLC 

Bonnie Zinn 

Nancy W. Zinn 
 

 

 

 

We wish to recognize and sincerely thank our Calvert Hospice staff who continue to give generously of  

their time, skills, and compassion in support of our mission and our patients and their families. 
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A Hospice Story  
 

Donõt Wait for Tomorrow:            

A Lesson Learned in Hospice  
By Anna Keizer 

 

My father's hospice experience was brief. Less than four 

days passed between the afternoon he entered the 

facility and the morning he drew his last breath. In that 

short time, I learned much about this extraordinary 

world. 

Hospitals typically fight for life, but hospice is 

extraordinary because death is normal—not an enemy 

to be fought. The first time I walked through those 

doors, though, I could feel the terror rising in my chest. 

The brick and mortar reality of the situation made me realize that I was not ready to confront the inevitability of my father's 

death. Ready or not, though, there I was. 

As I entered the facility, I remarked how different it looked from a hospital. More like a hotel, really. Nicely upholstered 

furniture. Beautiful wall prints. It even had a conference room and outdoor patio. The normalness, as well as the 

overwhelming silence, left me anxious. I had grown accustomed to the hustle and bustle of the hospital—the hurried nurses, 

the PA announcements, the purring machines—that I had come to associate with life, period. 

So, when dad when into hospice, I sought out familiarity and routine. For us, that meant watching television. Though he was 

increasingly passing in and out of consciousness, he would still perk up when I announced that Jeopardy! was on. A mere 36 

hours before he died, my father beat me at the popular game show quiz, as he had done so many times before. 

Save for their check-ins to monitor his condition, the staff gave us complete privacy. That mostly meant letting us watch our 

shows in peace. However, I eventually relaxed knowing that I could cry or sleep without strangers barging in at any moment, 

unlike the continuous flow of doctors, nurses and aides that came in and out of my dad's hospital room. 

Another difference: the social worker. Within minutes, he introduced himself and said that his door was always open. I 

thanked him for the offer, but being the buttoned-up type, I assumed that I wouldn't use his services. To be honest, I didn't 

want to share my feelings with a stranger who probably sees hundreds of people walk in and out of his office each year. If I 

needed to talk, I would call a friend. 

But he was persistent, and I was glad for it. We again crossed paths, and he asked, "So how are you doing?" I diverted his 

question, answering, "I'm just sad you can't know my dad for who he really is." He prompted me to explain, and I suddenly 

found myself telling story after story about the intelligent, clever and kind man my dad was, the man who was now too weak 

to open his eyes. The social worker then asked if I had ever told my dad the stories I just told him. The short answer, no. 

And that is yet another reason why hospice can be extraordinary. If ever there is a time to seize the moment, it is when a 

loved one is in hospice. That social worker helped me realize it was time to share the treasure trove of memories and 

anecdotes about my dad with my dad. 



Moments of Life: Made Possible by Hospice  offers stories in video 

and text that demonstrate all that hospice can do to help patients and 

family caregivers at the end of life. Research commissioned by NHPCO 

found a vast majority of people (96%) who’ve had a personal connection 

to hospice through a family member or friend are left with a positive 

impression of what hospice care can do.  However, most Americans don’t have this personal experience.  Many don’t 

really understand how hospice works, how it is paid for, the scope of services offered, or the level of expertise the 

hospice team brings to every patient. Please take some time to explore MomentsofLife.org, to see all the 

ways hospice and palliative care teams make more meaningful moments possible.                                                                                                    
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/ŀƭǾŜǊǘ IƻǎǇƛŎŜ ±Ŝǘ ǘƻ ±Ŝǘ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ 

      bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ тΣ нлмс 

       сΥол - уΥол ǇƳ 

               /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƳŀƴŘŀ tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴΣ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΥ 

              пмл-рор-луфн ŜȄǘΦ плло ƻǊ ŀǇŜǘŜǊǎƻƴϪŎŀƭǾŜǊǘƘƻǎǇƛŎŜΦƻǊƎ 

!ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŀǎƪŜŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ 

ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŀ ƘŜǊƻΩǎ 

ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƘƻƳŜΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ƻǳǊ ƘƻǎǇƛŎŜ ƛǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ We Honor 

Veterans program. hǳǊ ǎǘŀũ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘǎ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ 

ŀǊŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ Ƴŀȅ ŦŀŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΦ 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƳōǊŀŎŜŘ ƻǳǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴǎΦ LǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ 

ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŎǊƛŬŎŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǳǎΦ 

Though my father wasn't one to reminisce, I didn't want the regret of not telling him why he meant so much to me. What 

was said remains between my dad and me, but I will always be grateful to that persistent social worker for his gentle push. 

You don't always get second chances—that afternoon turned out to be my dad's last—so don't wait for tomorrow. 

 

                         Anna Keizer, Blogger 

                         Anna was the caregiver to her father who was diagnosed with stage IV lung cancer in 2013. A writer by profession, she has written                              

          extensively on a variety of health topics, including cancer, heart disease and stroke, for healthcare clients across the nation. You can 

          find this story and more on: https://www.agingcare.com/Articles/hospice-carelesson175913.htm                                                        
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Weõd like you to meet our Calvert Hospice Director of 

Development, Claire Piason.   

 

Claire explains, “I have been fortunate to work with both 

national and international nonprofits during my twenty years in 

fundraising.  However, nothing is more satisfying than working for 

a cause that serves your own community! The work that we do 

at Calvert Hospice is so very important that I truly consider it 

more of a privilege than a job.  I am proud to be part of such an 

amazing group of compassionate, caring people. 

 

My responsibilities include all aspects of fundraising including 

writing grants, meeting with donors and sending out appeals - 

such as our Year End Appeal, which will mail next month.  My job 

includes planning and managing our fundraising events such as our 

Culinary Event in the spring, the Luau for Calvert Hospice in late 

summer and our new community holiday event, the Festival of 

Wreaths in November.  The biggest challenge that I am tasked 

with is to raise funds to cover the growing costs of maintaining 

the Burnett Calvert Hospice House. Currently it costs over 

$500,000 to staff, operate and maintain this important resource 

for the community. It’s a daunting challenge, but I do my best to 

tackle it with fresh energy every day! 

 

Each day when I meet with people out in the community, they 

want to share their experiences with Calvert Hospice, how much 

they appreciate the work that we do and the care and 

compassion our staff demonstrates in the most difficult of 

circumstances.  Knowing that this organization has touched the 

lives of so many people on so many levels makes me want to 

work harder so we have the funds to do more.  Being a part of 

such a special place is incredibly rewarding, both personally and 

professionally!” 

Calvert Hospice Team Highlights  

Claire Piason  

Follow us on:  
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We are an independent nonprofit hospice organization. While our success and stability as a 

community resource are well established, we rely heavily on donations, grants, fundraising events, 

memorials, and assistance in many forms. Our mission moves forward in service of others because of 

this support. There are many ways to support Calvert Hospice.                                                                                                                                                  

 

¶ Direct & In -Kind Donations  

 

¶ Annual Appeal Contributions  

 

¶ Event Support and Sponsorships  

 

¶ Special Events & 3rd Party Fundraisers  

 

¶ Workplace Giving & Company                                                                              

matching gift programs  

How To Give  

¶ Visit www.calverthospice.org or contact us at 410-535-0892.  Credit cards accepted. 

¶ Gifts can be mailed to us at PO Box 838, Prince Frederick, MD. 20678 

For additional information on supporting Calvert Hospice, contact Claire Piason, Director of Development, at 410-535-0892 ext. #4002 

Why I Give to Calvert Hospiceé.. 

ÖHoˡ˞iɨʍ iʟ ʁˏˠʦ ʫloɽʍ tʙ ˙ʦ ɯeʆᴍ aʟ I ˖n˛ʤ, ᴬrsˁhˉnʋ, ˕usʠ h˛ʤ ˙uʫʑ l˛ʁʍ ˉnʋ 

cˉɼʍ hoˡ˞iɨʍ ˞r˛˥iɩeʟ ˁɯʍ fˉ˙ʳ˗ʦ. 
 

Iʘ ˁɯʍ eˉʿ˗ʦ 1980Ùʟ, I w˛ʿɲeʋ ˦iˁʑ ʆ ɩeˍicaɾeʋ ˒r˛ˤʜ ᴗ ɺe˛ʽɳʍ ˁ˓r˛uʱʑ ˁɯʍ ˞roɨesʟ 

ᴗ estʨʪ˗iˀ˓˔nʐ hoˡ˞iɨʍ ˔ʘ Cʨ˗ʁʍᴍ C˛ˤnˢʦ.  Iʠ waʟ ˉʘ ˏxˌiˢ˔nʐ ʄeʠ dˉˤnˢ˔nʐ ˢ˔ɵʍ, 

ˋuʠ ˁɯʍ ɩeˡ˔ɼʍ tʙ ɯʮ˗ʜ ᴇɯˏrʟ waʟ ʆ ˍˠ˔˥˔nʐ f˛rɨʍ.  Todˉʦ, ʂʍ hˉʁʍ Cʨ˗ʁʍᴍ Hoˡ˞iɨʍ 

ˉnʋ ˁɯʍ Bˤˠɶʍᴜ Cʨ˗ʁʍᴍ Hoˡ˞iɨʍ H˛uɽʍ tʙ ɽˏˠʁʍ ˛ˤʞ ˌiˢʒʅˏnʟ. 
 

Hoˡ˞iɨʍ iʟ ˁɯʍ ɵeˉnʟ tʙ asˡisʠ ˁɯʍ ˏnˢ˔ɼʍ fˉ˙ʳ˗ʦ, ˋʦ ʨʶl˛˦˔nʐ ˁɯʍ ɺˏrs˛ʘ ˔ʘ ɶɫeʋ ᴗ 

asˡistˉnɨʍ ˁɯʍ pʨʶ˗iaˢ˔ʁʍ cˉɼʍ ˁɯˏʦ ɼe˟ˤ˔ɼʍ, ˅˓ʳɳʍ ᴇɯˏʞ fˉ˙ʳ˗ʦ 

ɵˏʸɧˏrʟ ˉɼʍ ˞r˛˥iɩeʋ ˏʗᴊi˛nʨʕ ˡˤ˞pʙᴍ ˑr˛ʗ ˁɯʍ soˌiʨʕ 

w˛ʿɲˏʞ ˉnʋ ʫhˉʽlˉ˔ʘ.  Hoˡ˞iɨʍ ˞r˛˥iɩeʟ ˑʢᴌɯˏʞ ˡˤ˞pʙᴍ 

ˁ˓r˛uʱʑ vˉˠi˛uʟ ɧˏɼeˉʁˏɵˏnʠ ˞ro˒rˉmʟ ˔ʘ ˁɯʍ f˛ˠʗ ᴗ ˒ˠɰeʏ 

ˡˤ˞pʙᴍ ˒r˛ˤpʟ, ˔nˍ˔˥iˍuʨʕ c˛ˤnɽʮ˗˔nʐ ˉnʋ ˡɺeˌiʨ˗ʒʅeʋ ɽesˡi˛nʟ.      
 

Mʦ faˁɯˏʞ waʟ ɽˏˠʁeʋ ˋʦ Cʨ˗ʁʍᴍ Hoˡ˞iɨʍ ˔ʘ 1˳95.  Iʠ waʟ ʆ 
ʪɳesˡ˔nʐ f˛ʞ ˛ˤʞ fˉ˙ʳ˗ʦ aʟ ʂʍ ʂˏɼʍ ʨʪɳʍ tʙ ɲɫˏʜ ˓˔ʗ aʠ h˛ɵʍ 
ˉnʋ ɧʍ ʆ pʆᴍ ᴗ ˓iʟ lasʠ dˉyʟ toɮeˁɯˏʞ.  Hoˡ˞iɨʍ haʟ ˒r˛˦ʘ ˉnʋ 
ʂʍ n˛ʤ hˉʁʍ ˁɯʍ Bˤˠɶʍᴜ Cʨ˗ʁʍᴍ Hoˡ˞iɨʍ H˛uɽʍ f˛ʞ  ˁhoɽʍ ˅hʙ 
cˉ˚ʘᴈ mˉ˔ntˉ˔ʘ ˁɯˏ˔ʞ l˛ʁeʋ ˛ɶʍ aʠ h˛ɵʍ.×                                                                                                                

          Mˉrgˉɼeʠ P˓˔˞pʟ  

Different ways to support Calvert Hospice  

¶ Memorials, Tributes & Honorariums  

 

¶ Business Partnerships  

 

¶ Making Donations & Shopping at the Shoppe 

for Hospice  

 

¶ Volunteering  

 

¶ Planned Giving & Estate Donations  



      

 1st Annual Calvert Hospice  
            Festival of Wreaths 
       Saturday, November 19, 2016                                                                                              
      10:00 am - 6:00 pm    
                                  College of Southern Maryland                                                                    
   Admission is FREE!  
   Begin the holidays with a festive display of beautifully                                                               
    crafted wreaths for purchase and. . . .  

 

 

 
   

 

  For more information, visit our website or email 
  FOW@calverthospice.org  
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§ Participate in a wreath-making workshop (nominal fee) 
§ Visit with Santa  
§ Create holiday crafts with your children 
§ Purchase memorial poinsettias  
§ Enjoy local holiday entertainment 

If our mailing records need to be updated, or if you would like to receive this newsletter electronically,                                                 

please contact Calvert Hospice at 410-535-0892, ext. 4008 


